NCC Connection 6/12/25

Good morning, Church Family.

Here are a few things going on this week:

- The deacons and elders had their monthly meetings this Tuesday. The first portion of the joint meeting is to pray in pairs for all of our members and attenders you have been prayed for!
- A big thank you to all of the dads out there, especially the new young dad's! "Be on your guard; stand firm in the faith; be courageous; be strong." 1 Corinthians 16:13
- · We welcome Dr. Kerry Dinkins to our pulpit this Sunday. Kerry worked as a Paramedic and Physician's Assistant for many years before answering God's call to pastoral ministry. Kerry and his wife Patty recently moved to Nebraska to be closer to their daughter, son-in-law, and five grandchildren in Denton.

One of the goals for 2025 that Pastor Jim challenged us with at the annual meeting in January was finding a New Pastor.

- · Keep praying for the process...
- · Please pray for wisdom, patience and sensitivity to the Holy Spirit's leading. Remember to mark your calendars for the Church Picnic/Potluck Sunday June 22nd at the Optimist Club at Branched Oak Lake.

Blessings on your week!

Dustin, Dan S., Lonnie, and Dan J.

See the updated preaching schedule below.

June 15	Dr. Kerry Dinkins (Crete, NE)
June 22	Doug Cline (Shelton, NE)
June 29	Gary Burruss
July 6	Tom Rempel
July 13	Eric Underwood
July 20	Gary Burruss
July 27	Matt Schulte (Youth for Christ – Lincoln)
August 3	Matt Schulte
August 10	Tyce Jensen (President – Berean Fellowship of Churches)